St Mary's Primary School



Selwyn Street Batlow NSW 2730

Ph: 02 69491270 ABN: 19 068 232 037

Email: office.stmarysbatlow@cq.catholic.edu.au

Thursday 30 January 2020

Dear Parents.

Our Swimming Carnival is on Wednesday 5 February at the Batlow Swimming Pool. This is a friendly competition always enjoyed by 5t Mary's and we know that many students are keen to do their best after training during the holidays. The carnival will commence at 10:00am and conclude by 2:30pm for students from Year 2 to 6. Students will walk to and from the pool.

The K/1 students will join us at the pool at 11.30am travelling by bus supplied by Worrick Shaw and return to school via bus at 2:00pm. They will do their own novelty events in the middle size pool and cheer on the students in the big pool.

The children will also need to bring the following items with them for the pool.

- Swimmers including a rashie top
- towels x 2
- sunscreen and zinc
- packed recess and lunch (if they have not ordered lunch)
- a small amount of money to spend at the canteen (lunch time ONLY)
- plenty to drink, water especially
- goggles (if needed)
- appropriate red or green clothing
- mascots/banners/streamers
- thongs to wear on their feet

The students are invited to come dressed in their house colour i.e. red for Hume /green for Hovell. No hair sprays please. Students who are not confident swimmers will have some novelty type events to enter throughout the day. It is a relaxed program and a fun day for all. Please feel free to call over to the pool and see your child swim during the day and help cheer on their house.

If you are taking your child from the school early, please ensure you let their class teacher know and that you sign the Sign Out Sheet.

Parents are to sign and submit permission for their child to attend below and indicate their lunch preferences and please direct payment via direct debit. BSB 062 786 Account # 000027184

Lunch Option 1-Mac and Cheese, a jelly cup and fruit box \$5:00 Lunch Option 2-Three mini pies, a jelly cup and fruit box \$5:00

We are looking forward to a fantastic day. Kind Regards

.Tannine

Jannine Richards Principal

